
Dear Friends of Restoration,

It’s hard to believe we’re already entering into June—the final month of the first half of 2025. Time is flying, but so 
is the grace of God in this ministry.

We want to begin this update with a personal word of thanks. At the end of May, God allowed us to get away 
for a few days—our first real vacation since 2021. It was a much-needed break. We were exhausted—physically, 
emotionally, and spiritually—and we didn’t even realize how much we needed to rest until we actually stopped. 
The Lord provided everything, including someone to take care of the barn while we were gone. It was a blessing 
beyond words, and we are so grateful.

Now, we’ve stepped back into the work with renewed strength and fresh perspective. And it’s a good thing—
because the work has not slowed down.

Another month has passed, and with it has come more broken lives, more desperate phone calls, more tears, 
more counseling sessions, and more unseen spiritual battles. But it’s also come with more victories. Real, lasting 
victories that only God could orchestrate.

There are many stories we simply can’t tell—not because we don’t want to, but because they are too raw, too 
personal, and too fresh. These are real people who have fallen, and far too often, the first thing they feel is not 
support—but shame. Not arms of grace—but arrows of judgment.

But you… you’ve chosen to be different.

You’ve chosen to be restorers. You’ve chosen to walk with us, pray for us, and support the very people others would 
rather forget. And for that, we thank you with all our hearts.

We wish you could see what we see:

•	 Lives being rebuilt
•	 Marriages being restored
•	 Preachers being revived
•	 People who were ready to give up… now full of hope again



Not because of us, but because of Him. We simply get to be a part of what He is doing.

As we step into the month of June, we ask you to keep praying:

•	 For continued strength to carry this burden.
•	 For good health—especially for Brenda, who is doing better than she has all year.
•	 For financial provision. Summer always brings added costs, and as always, God provides through His 
people—friends like you.
•	 For the many hurting people we help every day—who are broken, ashamed, and desperately in need of 
grace and restoration.
•	 For mercy to win—in churches, in pastors’ hearts, and in the lives of those who have been wounded by the 
fall of others.

We also ask for prayer protection against the attacks. Sadly, not everyone rejoices in the restoration of the fallen. 
Some resist it. Others outright oppose it. And many simply don’t understand what we do—or why we do it.

Misrepresentations and false accusations come with this calling. We accept that. But when we see friends go 
silent… when giving slows… when people we’ve helped begin to question us—it stings.

Still, we take comfort in Jesus’ words:
“Blessed are ye, when men shall revile you, and persecute you… for so persecuted they the prophets which were before 
you.”

Restoration will never be popular. But it will always be biblical.

And that’s why we press on.

We believe in what God has called us to do. And we believe in the people He has called us to help. Thank you for 
believing with us. Thank you for loving with us. Thank you for standing with us when it’s not easy or popular.

We love hearing from you. Your emails, texts, notes—even a comment in reply to this newsletter—mean more than 
you know. You’re not just friends. You’re fellow restorers.

From our hearts to yours—thank you for being part of this work.

In His Grace and for His Glory,
David & Brenda Hyles
Galatians 6:1 Ministries

“Brethren, if a man be overtaken in a fault, ye 
which are spiritual, restore such an one…”

We enjoyed a nice visit to the Ark 
Encounter in Kentucky on our 

recent vacation. It was amazing.

Brenda was able to visit her 
96-year-old Aunt. They were so 

happy to see each other after over 
20 years.


